TOWNSHIP OF MEDFORD 

ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS ADVISORY COMMITTEE (EAAC)

& GREEN TEAM MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, January 25, 2022 – 7pm via ZOOM 
I. Roll Call  
Present:  Pola Galie, Pamela Sloves, Deborah Evans, Jen Warholak, Michele Mayer, Robert Lee, Ileen Wright, Robert “Bo” Petrillo
Absent: Eric Peterson, Paul Celia 
Council Liaison:  Councilwoman Donna Symons
II. Oaths of Office


Beth emailed to members to sign. Please return to Beth ASAP 

II. Election of Chair, Vice Chair & Recording Secretary

Chair: Deb Evans nominated Pola Galie; Bob Lee seconded. All in favor. 
Vice Chair: Pola Galie nominated Robert Petrillo; Deb Evans seconded.  All in favor.   
Recording Secretary: Jen Warholak nominated Pamela Sloves. Pola Galie seconded. All in favor. *Jen volunteered to be back-up Recording Secretary
IV.
Review/approve minutes of November 2021 Meeting
Bo Petrillo made a motion to approve; Bob Lee seconded.  All in favor.   
 

V. 
Public Comments  


1.)
Ruth Darlington - opened with information on a proposal for the transportation of liquid natural gas from PA to NJ. However, Medford is not near any proposed routes. The subject was also brought up to Council during their last meeting to halt the project. 
Pola stated that as an advisory committee to Council, it will be up to Council to decide if they wish to pass a Resolution against the proposal. 

2)
Jon Reuther -  brought up the “Complete Streets” program and would like to work with the EAAC committee on input and resources to expand the program in Medford and neighboring communities. 
Beth stated a grant application has been submitted for the Village area connecting Allen School, Haines 5th Grade Center & Memorial Middle School to the Library and both Freedom & Medford Parks. Pola: grant continued agenda for project connecting schools. 

3) 
Elaine Mendelow -  commended EAAC for the draft proposal to be submitted to Council for the acorn project.  
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4)
Kevin Sparkman -  Commended the Twp. for the Complete Streets grant application and hopes the Township will form an Ad-Hoc committee of interested volunteers to work on an updated bike network and circulation plan. Kevin also mentioned that the Pinelands Preservation Alliance (PPA) has partnered with Rutgers and has available grant funds for residents to build rain gardens; and they are hosting a class via Zoom on March 3 on how to build one and the benefits of having one. 
Beth will gather the information and promote it on Facebook, the Twp. website & newsletter, etc. 

VI.
Old Business 

· ROSI – Twp. looking at some additional parcels. Also, a $500,000 grant from Green Acres was just received. 
· Weather Alert System – System installed at Freedom Park, and instructional signage is being installed around the site.

· NJ Future – Grant from NJ Future paid for preparation of a flood rediness assessment to submit to FEMA; but FEMA is not accepting applications until 2023. 
· Plastic Bag Ban - Pola mentioned that many businesses are making progress in replacing both plastic bags and straws in advance of the May ban becoming effective.
· Community Composting in Medford/Burlington County - Pola is working with area farmers. It was suggested to have compost stations nearby the community gardens at Freedom Park & the Presbyterian Church.  Beth mentioned that State is making grant $ avaialable for community gardens—and we should see if the composting element is eligible for the grant. 
· Next round of Sustainable Jersey certification planning- Work continues in progress. Medford is still eligible for grants at our current bronze level status.
· Complete streets grant application update (monitor) – Beth said grant announcements are expected in late May/early June.  The State previously announced they would be very competitive. 

· Green Team Planning
a) Trex project update - waiting for the new bench. Need someone to transport plastic as the local Acme no longer will accept the plastics. Signup will start collecting with the green 
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team. It was agreed to move forward with another collection as we are eligible to receive another bench. 

b) Farm Market Update – committee met and decided to keep days and times the same. It will be held from June through October, every 2nd and 4th Saturday from 9am-1pm. 

· Other Grant Applications/Projects

EV charging stations - need EV subcommittee to research available grants for charging stations in public spaces. Pola & Bo volunteered. New NJ Law states development projects must provide EV charging stations & new housing has to be EV ready. Council will be adopting an Ordinance early this year to establish standards for lighting, video monitors, etc. on these stations.  Tesla has submitted an application for EV stations at the Wawa on Eayrestown Road. 

· Subcommittee report on Oak/Acorn potential project - Bo motioned to    submit the proposal as drafted to Council. Deb seconded. Motion approved unanimously. 

· Hartford Crossing trails maintenance – winter is the best time to clear the trails back. Cornerstone Tree Service had volunteered to bring in equipment and staff to help.  The trail conditions needs investigation-- Bob will help with this task. 

VII. 
New Business

· PSEG Sustainable Jersey Grant Application. This is similar to the grant the Twp. received from Atlantic City Electric.  We are eligible to receive grant and must submit an application by the Feb 11th deadline. Beth recommended to submit to prepare a Master Plan element for climate change & resiliency, which the State is now requiring every municipality to have.  There are various grant levels, but only one grant level will likely be approved so we cannot apply for two different grants.   
· Tree Recovery Grant Application - DEP will provide up to 1,000 free tree       seedlings. Need to decide where to give seedlings away. April 30 is Arbor 
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Earth Day. Voice vote in favor of bringing back the Town Wide Yard Sale on that date.  Pola will ask the Woman’s Club if they want to be involved to register the yard sale participants again.

· Tree City - Jen is working towards the certification, due in mid-February for the 42nd year.  Michele to check with BOE to see if they want to offer an Arbor Day ceremony again in April (suspended due to COVID past two years)  

· At Council’s request, the EAAC meetings were proposed to be changed to the 2nd Tuesday of every month.  Motion to change EAAC meeting to every 2nd Tuesday of the month was approved. This will commence with the February meeting.  

VIII. 
Planning and Zoning considerations – There was discussion about the proposed tree removal for a supermarket at the Taunton Forge Shopping Center, which is on the Planning Board Agenda for the next night—January 26th.  Beth mentioned that the Mayor, the Board professionals & the Board chairman have been diligently working with the applicant to reduce the number of trees to be removed.  Members of EAAC and the public can ask the planning board to deny request for further tree removal. 

It was also mentioned that the bridge repair on Jackson Road is the County Bridge Commission responsibility; and the Twp’s best guess is it expected to be complete by end of summer 2022. 
IX.
Next meeting-- February 8, 2022 at 7pm.  Decision on in person or by Zoom will be made closer to the meeting date. 
X.
Adjournment – 8:45 pm by motion of Bo; Bob seconded.  

